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CCoommmmiitttteeee  oonn  CCuullttuurree,,  SScciieennccee,,  EEdduuccaattiioonn  aanndd  MMeeddiiaa    

CCoommmmiissssiioonn  ddee  llaa  ccuullttuurree,,  ddee  llaa  sscciieennccee,,  ddee  ll’’éédduuccaattiioonn  eett  ddeess  mmééddiiaass  

 
TThhee  CChhaaiirrppeerrssoonn  //  LLee  PPrrééssiiddeenntt  

20 October 2014 
 
Dear Mr Mendes Bota, 
 
Further to our contacts with the secretariat of your national delegation to the Parliamentary Assembly of the 
Council of Europe, I should like to invite you to the Parliamentary Conference on Media Freedom and the 
Security of Journalists organised by the PACE Committee on Culture, Science, Education and Media in 
cooperation with the Committee on Culture, Education and Communication of the French Senate, which will host 
the conference in Paris on 4 December 2014.  
 
The conference is part of the Council of Europe action towards strengthening its role and intervention capacity 
regarding the protection of journalists’ safety. Please find attached the draft programme for the conference, 
during which interpretation will be provided in English, French, German, Italian and Russian. 
 
I should be grateful if you would actively participate in the discussion of this subject in your capacity as chair of 
the parliamentary committee dealing with media matters in your country. 
 
I should appreciate if you would confirm your participation as soon as possible and in any case by 14 November 
at the latest. In case you are not in a position to participate, you are welcome to nominate another member from 
your committee.  
 
Upon request, the Assembly may be in a position to finance the participation of you or your representative. In this 
case, a separate invitation letter containing the details for the reimbursement of costs will be sent to you or your 
representative as soon as we have your confirmation.  
 
Mr Geza Mezei, Head of Secretariat of the Parliamentary Project Support Division (phone: +33 3 88 41 21 43, 
geza.mezei@coe.int) and Mr Rüdiger Dossow, Secretary of the Committee on Culture, Science, Education and 
Media (phone: +33 3 88 41 28 59, rudiger.dossow@coe.int) remain at your disposal for any questions. 
 
Thank you very much for your co-operation. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Ana GUŢU 

 
Enclosures 
 
Mr José MENDES BOTA 
Chairperson of the Parliamentary Committee on Ethics, Citizenship and Media  
of the Portuguese Parliament 
Palacio de S. Bento 
1249-068 Lisboa cedex 
Portugal 
mendesbota@psd.parlamento.pt  
 
Cc: Mr Joao Bosco Mota Amaral, Chairperson of the Portuguese delegation to the Parliamentary Assembly 
      Ms Ana Milheiriço, Secretariat of the Portuguese delegation to the Parliamentary Assembly 
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